
outsourcing and the UK Border 
Agency, which had led to “constant 
attacks from management” over the 
past four years.

In an email sent to staff in 
January, Malcolm Gillies, London 
Met’s vice-chancellor, criticises 
Mr Watson in relation to the “busi­
ness process redesign” project for 
which the university has engaged 
private consultancy firm Capita.

An email sent by Mr Watson 
“advises staff not to cooperate  
with the workshops”, Professor 
Gillies writes.

“The tone and content of Max 
Watson’s email is unhelpful and 
disappointing, and the university is 
making a formal complaint to 
Unison head office about what it 
sees as a breach of the spirit of the 
university’s union recognition and 
facilities agreements,” he adds.

Trials and punishment
Mr Botmeh, who has always 



